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Mayor Muriel Gilbertson called the May 21, 1984 Town Council meeting
together promply at 8 p.m. with a prayer and Pledge of Allegiance.

The roll call revealed all Council members to be present with the
exception of Sam Crouch. Minutes of the April meeting were read and
approved. Treasurer Gertrude Bean reported a balance of 423, 248.71

i the General Account and $1,442.15 in Revenue Sharing at the end of April
Nrs Dean also notified Council of a letter she had received from the
Insurance Company regarding the renewal of insurance on Town Hall.

At the present time the premium is $153 a year and covers $48,000

on the building and $3,000 on the contents in it. Councilwoman Anne
Smith made a motion to keep it the same, this was seconded by Councilman
James Gossom and unanimously approved. Mrs Bean also mentioned that s$he
had received a bill from Vepco for the installation of the new lights
installed in Town several years ago. This was to be checkdd on since

it was the understanding that no fee was to be chargsed for this.

Vvr. Harben of the Gainesville Ruritans appeared before Council concern-
ing a Flea Sale the Ruritans wanted to hold on June 16 at Holladays's
Narket. Councilwoman Gertrude Bean made a motion to give them permission
to hold it, seconded by Mr. Gossom and approved.

Mr. Creen stated that a person cennot hold two positions on Council

as it is unlawful, referring to Mrs Bean who is Treasurer and also

a Council member. Attorney Turner Smith checked on it in the law books
ang agreed. Nrs Bean wanted time to think over ®hich job she will give up.

Mr. Wrye, Planning Commission Chairman asked Council that the revised
schedule of fees be accepted and also two forms be adopted, they were the
Appliciation For Rezoning and theApplicant's Affidavit. Councilwoman
Crewdson made a motion that this be done, seconédd by Miss Smith. Council-
man Hugh Orndoff and Mrs Bean voted against it and Mr. Gossom passed, :
which made it a tie vote. Mrs Gilbertson as Tie Breaker voted in favor of it,
therefore the motion carried. Mr. Wrye than suggested that a copy be put

on the wall in Town Hall.

Allen Cossom appeared before Council for a friend, Paul Godfrey, who

wanted to open up a Carpet Shop in part of the building that formerly

was the Tack Shop. It is to be known as Paul Godfrey's Carpet Shop and will
open June 1. Mr, Wrye stated that the zoning ordinance on this was all
right. Mrs Bean made a motion to approve it, seco nded by Mr. James Gossom
and approved,

Ty other items of business;#Vr. Rrye wanted to know why the signs "Children
Playing" had not been put up on Jefferson st. Councilman Crouch

was not present at the meeting to answer this. #He also inguired about the
Library Book Drop. Mrs Gilbertson read a letter from the Iibrary saying
that the Library had decided to place a Book Drop at Alvey's Store but

the Boark of Supervisors has approved financing gix Mini Libraries in

the future, they will try to place one in Haymarket, if not, the Library
will put up a book drop outside of Town Hall. Mr. Gossom suggested using
the old Post Office. Nrs Crewdson suggested thinking about it to see what

the Council could come up with.

#lirs Green asked for a map of the Town's limits to be used for the Town
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# It wa again mentioned that the Town's Ordinances should be compiled, no
action was taken on this. :

#Vr Rrye told Council that the Dept. of Housing and Urban Development
will no longer print copies of the Zoning Ordinance and suggested having
Craig Osborn printing 50 copies for the sum of $254,91 Mrs Crewdson made
a motion to have Mr. Osborn do it, seconded by Mr. Gossom and apporved.

#Robert Crewdson made some good suggestions about the road near the bridge
needing to be checked on, taking some action on the condition of the
sidewalks in Town, doing something about the drain ditches, and a "NO
Dump" sign was needed near the creek.

# Miss Smith informed Council that an inspector would try to check on
the non-dunctional sewers in Town.

#Vrs Freeborn askded Council if the Board of 7oning Appeals needed a
Secretary at times, if they could hire one.

#¥r. Green spoke on grave yard cars in Town. Allen Gossom was to give

a copy of the ordinance regarding this to Mr. Smith to look over. Mr.
Green also spoke of the recent accident in front of his house and asked
that Chief Fasick be supplied with a camera. The Chief said that he had
his own camera he could use if Council would supply the film. Miss Smith
made a motion to do this, seconded by Mr. Gossom and approved. R
#Mr. Wrye representing the Planning Commission asked Mayor Gilbertson

to send applications for Rezoning and the Applicant's Affidavit to both
Vr. Bolt and Mr. Reuter so thet when they were filled out and returned, a
Public Hearing could be held for both Gentlemen. Town Clerk Dorothy Keller
will be sending them for lVrs Colbertson as she requested her to do.

With no further business, the meeting adjourned at 9;25 p.m.,
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